Tim Plumley 160 Brentwood Street Bucyrus, OH 44820

December 5th, 2022

Matt Makeever Athletic Director Bucyrus High School 900 W. Perry Street Bucyrus, OH 44820

## Dear Matt Makeever:

This letter is to submit my immediate resignation as the Head Football Coach for Bucyrus High School. This has been a difficult decision for me as I have coached many years for the football program. It is hard knowing we will not achieve the intended outcome. However, the responsibility and desire to advance the program has consumed all parts of my life.

I would like to mention, I have worked with a number of great people and will miss my daily interaction with them. The support I have received from everyone in the system has been remarkable. The board, administrators, teachers and classified staff were all involved and helped when needed.

Additionally, I need to thank Dr. Singh and Mr. Makeever as they were instrumental in developing our coaching staff. They were also present and available to deal with any issues and concerns of our high school student athletes. They also showed great concern for me during my decision-making process. I hesitate to point out anyone individually as all off the school administrators have been involved in one or more of the many football-related activities.

I also need to thank the school board and office for providing great facilities. We have an amazing weightroom, finest in the area. I know there are plans for additional improvements as well. I hope to see these come to fruition as a supporter and community member.

It is my hope to continue to work with the student athletes in the weightroom. I wish everyone great success.

Sincerely,

Timothy Plumley